
Sports Car Club of New Hampshire

Minutes of the Meeting

Tuesday, July 8th, 2014

Submitted By Curtis Hodgman

Attending Members: John Stevens (Vice President), Paul Giblin (Past President), Drew Young 

(Treasurer & Hillclimb Chair), Curtis Hodgman (Exec. Secretary), Dan Francis (Membership Chair), 

Howard Roundy (Website Editor), Gary Brundrett, Terry Murphy III, George Young, Vanessa Vittum, 

Mike Ruggiero, Denise Patten, Dave Patten, Andrew Mercer, Dave Dubois, Chris Martino, Chris 

Barnes, Arthur Heath, Paul Perry and Ray Bouisseneau.

Meeting: Brought to order at 7:00pm. 

Minutes: No corrections needed. Motion to accept made by Chris Martino and seconded by Drew 

Young.

Membership Report: There are 217 members (16 life and 201 regular). Family breakdown is 105 

single member, 23 two member, and 13 three plus members.

Treasurers Report: Made by Drew Young.  Discussed finances.  Motion to accept made by Paul 

Giblin and seconded by Denise Patten.

Publicity Report: Nothing new to report. 

Sponsorship Report: Nothing new to report.

AutoCross Report: 

• Smoking Stangs- Was a slow start at about 10:30 with 9 runs each and a 60 second average with

27 cars attending.

Hill climb Report: Made by Drew Young.  Vanessa Vittum and Don Taylor to chair the Fall event.  

Wrecker and emergency services are all set.  Burke and Okemo hill climbs need volunteers.

Old Business:

• MWHC Update:

◦ This event was the largest event ever in the history of this event.  All spectator tickets sold 

out.  Started with 75 entries but ending with 56-57 competitors.  Three and a half days of 

perfect weather.  Volunteer requests had to be turned away about a week prior to the event 

due to the number of volunteers, with around 250 total volunteers.  All sponsors contributed 

greatly.  Mike Hurst with Rally America had commented on the event stating “it was the 

smoothest event he had been to in many years”.  A new record was set at 6 minutes and 9.09



seconds by David Higgins and Craig Drew in a rally class car which was 500 pounds 

heavier and around 100 horsepower less than the open class car used when they set their old

record three years ago.  Arthur Heath has volunteered to be on the organizing committee for 

the next MWHC.

New Business:

• Dick Burgren's article on Paul Giblin was fantastic.  SCCNH was also mentioned in it for more 

great exposure.

• Officers for next year will be needed.

• Thoughts for the end of year Christmas party.

• NHMS Ticket raffle winner was Dave Dubois. 

Meeting: Brought to a close at 8:07pm. Moved by Chris Barnes and seconded by Dave Patten.


